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25.
Termination of Employment /Termination of H-1B Petition 

and Labor Condition Application

If an employee ceases to be employed, the employer must cancel the H-1B Petition as well as the underlying Labor Condition Application. The employer is to send a letter to the United States Citizenship and Immigration Service Center that adjudicated the petition, noting the receipt number and request that the petition be cancelled. The address where the letter should be sent by certified mail (return receipt requested) is located on the approval notice.

Additionally, a similar letter is to be sent to the United States Department of Labor, citing the ETA file number which is listed on the Labor Condition Application. Said letter is to be mailed to:

U.S. Department of Labor
Employment and Training Administration 
Division of Foreign Labor Certification
200 Constitution Avenue, NW., Room C-4312
Washington, DC 20210

A recent decision requires the employer to offer return transportation to the beneficiary, in order to successfully terminate the employment and petition.  It is strongly urged that employers document that they offered to reimburse or pay for the return transportation, in order to establish full compliance with present interpretation of the law.  It is my understanding that this issue is being reviewed.  However, until clarification is received, the employer should establish compliance with this requirement.

The employee should depart the United States as quickly as possible.  There is no grace period once the H-1B petition is terminated.  The employee, if they wish to remain in the United States in H-1B status, must file an H-1B petition with a new employer.  USCIS does not provide any grace period.  However, USCIS may allow a short break between jobs as not being a violation of status.  The shorter the break, the more likely it will not be an issue.  However, this is at the discretion of USCIS.

It is strongly recommended that if the employer or employee find themselves in this position, they seek Immigration counsel for guidance.
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